CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

SPECIAL MEETING – FEBRUARY 19, 2024
4:00 P.M.

A. CALL TO ORDER
B. ROLL CALL:  Members present were Councilmembers Ken Lebbin, Jon Prescott, Scott Tillotson and Mayor Irlan Fullbright. Councilmembers Kirk Clawson and Jacque Isern were absent. Also present was City Administrator Chris Komarek and City Attorney Jane Isern.    
C. RECITATION OF THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
D. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Councilmember Jon Prescott   to approve the agenda, seconded by Councilmember Scott Tillotson.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.

E. VISITORS: Brooke Carroll, James Ging, Stephanie Dunnaway, Jon Perron, Jarrod Carr
F. NEW BUSINESS:
1.   Update of KPP Solar Project:  Brooke Carroll and James Ging representing KPP Energy were present to provide city council with an update on the solar project.  They explained the surveying and title work has been completed, the PVsyst report has been completed and the preliminary engineering report has been completed for the proposed Ellinwood site. Councilmember Ken Lebbin voiced concerns regarding the placement of the solar project.  Councilmember Lebbin stated that according to FAA regulations a 200-foot clearance from the center of the runway needs to be maintained so no obstructions would be present.  Mr. Lebbin was also concerned that the current placement of the solar panels would inhibit potential industrial growth.  After some discussion it was suggested to move the anticipated location for the solar project to allow 350 ft from the center of the runway to provide for the 200-foot regulated clearance and additional space for potential industrial growth.    

KPP Energy representatives Brooke Carroll and James Ging will begin the process to move the location of the solar project.  

2.
Electric Rate Review: At the January 30, 2024 special meeting council directed Ms. Carroll to run scenarios based on residential base charges of $10/$12/$14 and commercial base charges of $15/$17.5/$20 and determine the corresponding kwh charge for each scenario based on the break-even number.  Ms. Carroll presented to council for review scenarios of the above 
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base charges and projected kwh charges for a one-cent variance and a 
two-cent variance between residential and commercial kwh charges.  Staff will continue to work on a rate structure using new information. 
      G.  ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business at this time, a motion was

made by Councilmember Jon Prescott that the meeting be adjourned at 5:20 p.m. seconded by Councilmember Scott Tillotson.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.

                                                                       ---------------------------------------

                                                              Irlan Fullbright, Mayor
            ----------------------------------------

            Kim Schartz, City Clerk 

